BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE

Tuesday, May 22, 2007

MINUTES

Present:  Daryl Bell, Robyn, Brown, Roberta Clement, Marcia Lambert, Kristen Picone-Barricelli, Tom Moran, Adil Nmili and Ellen Talkowsky

Daryl brought the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.  

Old/Current Business:  

Clean Sweeps Day Evaluation – Estimated 500 volunteers participated at 25 locations around Salem.  Home Depot provided/donated quality equipment/supplies for the event.  Thank you notes and thank you letter in the newspaper will be prepared by Ellen.  Pruning and planting are needed at select locations, including MBTA Station.  The Fan House at Riley Plaza needs continued maintenance by the MBTA.  

Adil informed the Committee that the MBTA Station is accepting bids for renovation and Committee should hold off on making plans until renovations are underway/complete.

Sweeper scheduling needs to be addressed at future events.  Salem Chamber could help with getting businesses to help out in the future.  There was discussion regarding sustaining cleanliness after event day and park bench repair and maintenance.

There was discussion of need to provide email address on web page on City’s site, naming contact person for communication with citizens.  Ellen responded by stating that this was covered by a City-wide contact email address.

Riley Plaza – Sandi’s report including assessing tree maintenance and meeting with Ellen, Rick and Tom..

Traffic Island Sponsorships – priority to get sponsors for unsponsored sites.  Chamber mailing could help.

Wildflowers Project has been rained out, but site/area has been raked and is ready for planting.

Graffiti issue to be addressed when Jason can attend Committee meeting.

New Business:  

Benches – Roberta and Ellen

Traffic Islands – Kristen, Daryl, Sandi and Ellen

Newsstands – Marcia and Jason

Parking Lots – Tom

MBTA Projects/Updates – Adil, Mary Ellen

It was noted that plantings along bike path into Marblehead have been pulled out.

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.  Next meeting will be on Tuesday, June 26th @ 7:30 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Robyn Brown, Secretary

